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Evangelism and Discipleship – WOW!! was the 

comments heard as we shared stories and pictures of 

how the Lord moved in the April “Prayer and 

Repentance Crusades.” EIM sponsored and 

participated in two crusades simultaneously across 

the Wolayita region. In Sodo, the crusade closed 

with over 100,000 in attendance, 147 recorded 

salvations and God moving significantly through 

the 130+ churches participating in the 3-day event. 

Less than an hour away in Gesuba, 90+ churches 

came together and experienced the hand of God at 

work in response to 3 days of prayer, fasting, 

singing, and preaching. The word received last 

week from these local churches were that “houses 

of worship are full, people are coming to Christ, and 

rain is falling from the skies.” The impact brother 

Haile and the ministry of EIM is having in this 

region is tremendous. Doors continue to open, and 

opportunities are ever expanding to be a part of 

bringing Christ love and hope to the Ethiopian 

people. 

Church Planting – The photo below was taken at 

the sight of the latest EIM church plant outside 

Awassa, Ethiopia.  It is the first of two new plants 

that was made possible through the gifts of Don 

Whitt Evangelistic ministries. EIM is excited as the 

Lord provides and is opening doors for this greatly 

needed ministry.  

Construction at Crosspointe School – During our 

April visit I was able to see firsthand the progress 

being made on the construction projects at 

Crosspointe school. The progress on the High 

school has been hampered due to the inability to get 

needed materials, but the work on the preschool is 

proceeding at a pace that may soon see it complete. 

Though doors, windows, and trusses are expensive 

and difficult to obtain, Haile has hired welders who 

are making these items on site at great savings to 

the ministry. Praise the Lord for these craftsmen! 

With the completion of the preschool, space will be 

provided that will allow another building on campus 

to be remodeled and become one wing of the new 

orphan home, With the funds delivered in April, 

thanks again to the generous donations of God’s 

people, we will be able to start the second wing and 

see it 

occupied 

by these 

wonderful 

children 

that are so 

dear to the heart of our Lord even sooner than 

imagined. 
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